
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: kevin@kevinbryant.com <kevin@kevinbryant.com>

Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
Date: 3/13/2017 11:16:25 AM

Subject: FW: SCSEA Annual Meeting
Attachments: Lt. Governor Kevin L. Bryant Invite.pdf

You have been invited to be the keynote speaker for this event. Please advise.
 
Lily
 

From: OunJanice McClam [mailto:omcclam@scsea.com] 
 
Sent: Monday, March 13, 2017 11:02 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill 
Subject: SCSEA Annual Meeting
 
Good morning,
I have attached the letter that Mr. Washington wanted
sent over to you for the SCSEA Annual Meeting on Saturday,
June 3, 2017. Please review. He will also stop by to drop off
a program from last year’s meeting. Thank you!
 
OunJanice McClam
SC State Employees Association
421 Zimalcrest Drive
Columbia, SC 29201
o: 803-765-0680
f: 803-779-6558
www.scsea.com 
 

 
*We believe that public service is important to our community, state and nation, that it demands integrity, impartiality and a sense of justice, requiring at all times that the 
public interest be placed above any personal concern. As state employees, we believe ours is an honorable profession dedicated to bettering the lives of those we serve. *
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